
 

 
 

THE CENTRAL COUNCIL OF CHURCH BELL RINGERS 

Charity Registration No 270036 

 

Executive 
 

Notes of the meeting held on 31st August 2024, by Zoom. 

 

Present:   Tina Stoecklin (President), Vicki Chapman (Deputy President), 

Fergus Stracey (Treasurer), Ernie de Legh-Runciman (Secretary), 

Clyde Whittaker, Catherine Lane. Beverly Faber 

 

Apologies: Ian Roulstone 

 

1. Previous meeting notes.  The notes of the Executive meeting, held on 28th July 2024, 

were approved. 

2. The main business of the meeting was to review the arrangements for the Annual 

Council Meeting (ACM) in Exeter on 7th September 2024. These appear to be in order.  It 

was noted that the Touring Tower mobile belfry would not be available for the AGM. 

3. The Independent Examiners report has not yet been received, but it is understood that it 

will be available before the ACM 

4. The President presented progress on Ringing 2030 and the 3 Pillars.  This information 

will be included in the presentation to the open meeting to be held on 1st September 

2024. 

 

This meeting was followed by a joint meeting of the Executive and the Workgroup leads.  

 

 

The next meeting of the Executive will be on a date to be agreed in September.. 

 

 

Ernie de Legh-Runciman 

Secretary, CCCBR 

11th September 2024. 


